
vii

Acknowledgments

This editorial project is an “IOU” of sorts that I have been intending to complete for a long 
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After completing my course work at Wayne State University, I spent the next twenty 
years in Winnipeg at the University of Manitoba as head of the Department of Archives and 
Special Collections. While sundry career priorities inevitably got in the way, I never lost 
interest in the Whitney project. I want to thank my library directors through those years, who 
encouraged me to work on this labor of love as time permitted. With their encouragement 



Acknowledgments

viii

and support, I received funding from the Social Sciences and Research Council of Canada 
to continue work on this project. Later, after joining the faculty at Brigham Young University 
in 1997, I continued to receive institutional support from the Department of Church History 
and Doctrine and from Religious Education in the form of research grants and occasional 
time off to continue in this work. Finally, a generous grant from the Frederick W. and Jolene 
Edmunds Rockwood Family Foundation greatly facilitated the hiring of student editorial 
support staff, expedited the tedious work of carefully editing, proofreading, and digitizing 
these journals, and made possible the aquisition of several images herein. Without the foun-
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